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BAPTISMS:  Parents & godparents are required to 
attend a class focused on  their responsibilities & the 
meaning of the Sacrament prior to the ceremony. 
Classes are held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month. 
Call the parish office to set an appointment. After the 
initial interview the office will call you to schedule the 
class and the Baptism.  
 

MARRIAGES/QUINCEAÑERAS: They need to be 
arranged at least six months prior by calling the parish 
office & scheduling an appointment with a priest or 
deacon.  
 

VOCATIONS: If you think that God might be calling 
you to serve God as a priest, a brother, or sister 
contact: Fr. John Love at (805) 968-1078 or 
frlove@gmail.com. 

  

UPCOMING AT SACRED HEARTUPCOMING AT SACRED HEART  
  

€ Religious Education - All Day Registration   Aug 23 
€ Fingerprinting      Aug 29 
€ KoC Pancake Breakfast     Aug 30 
€ Food Pantry      Sep   6 

Ordinary Time 

Twentieth Sunday 

 

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH  
10800 HENDERSON RD., VENTURA, CA 93004  

(805) 647-3235; FAX (805) 647-8087 
Visit us on the WEB at: www.sacredheartventura.org 

Email us at: rectory@sacredheartventura.org 
 

     SACRED HEART SCHOOL 
   10770 Henderson Rd., Ventura, CA 93004  (805) 647-6174  
Visit us on the WEB at: www.sacredheartschoolventura.org 

 
 

OUR SHARED MISSION 
 

We are called to be an unconditionally loving 
 and welcoming community.  

We have been called by our Baptism, into the body of 
Christ, and we celebrate our relationship in Word, 

Sacrament, and family celebration. 

 

Rev. John Vogel, Administrator 
Rev. Daniel O’Sullivan, Pastor Emeritus 

Deacon John Barry 
Deacon Fernando Flores 

Deacon Phil Conforti 
Deacon Humberto Guzman 

 

Vivian Nichols, Business Manager 
Karen Oishi, Office Manager 
Marion Inglis, Bulletin Editor 
Aurora Gonzales, Secretary 
Sr. Margaret Mary, SND, DRE 
Justin Wilburn, Youth Ministry 
Christine Benner, Principal 
Don Mulville, Maintenance; Sp. Events Coord. 

 

RELIGIOUS SERVICES 
(SERVICIOS RELIGIOSOS) 

 

WEEKEND EUCHARIST: 
 

Saturday and Eves of Holy Days: 5:30 p.m. 
Sundays: 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m. 
12:00 noon (Español), and 5:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE: 
 

Monday - Friday: 7:00, 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday: 8:30 a.m. 
 
 

CONFESSION SCHEDULE: 
 

Friday: 7:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  
Saturday: 4:00 p.m. -  5:00 p.m.  
 

DEVOTIONS 
 

Morning Prayer: Monday - Friday 6:40 am, 8:15 am 
Rosary: Monday—Friday 6:25 am 9:00 am 
   Saturday  6:00 am 
   Sunday  7:00am 
Holy Hour: Friday 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm            
        First & last Friday of the Month 7-8 p.m.    
       (Español) 
 

Divine Mercy Chaplet & Rosary: Friday 3 p.m. 
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“Unconditionally Pro-Life, Pro-Family” 

 
 
 
   May we all give thanks in the name of our Lord Jesus 
to God the Father! 
   “Wisdom has built her house.” We hear in the 1st 
Reading.  One could say that the Catholic Church is     
that house! The seven columns are the seven 
Sacraments. “Let whoever lacks understanding turn in 
here.” The Church, especially in the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church helps us to grow in true wisdom, of 
God. (Have you ever noticed that the world’s wisdom 
never seems to bring peace?) Have you read the 
Catechism? Why not? Ignorance is not bliss, it is just 
mentally being asleep, and now is the time to wake 
up! The United States Catholic Catechism for Adults is a 
great resource too and probably easier to read. 
   We receive Holy Communion in this house of wisdom, 
the communion that is the real Body and Blood of 
Christ. Why so many people have a problem with Jesus 
coming to us in the Eucharist is hard to believe. God has 
no limits to His power, if He wants to come to us in the 
Eucharist, who are we to say He can’t? God wants to 
feed us with food from heaven. May we always prepare 
ourselves to receive this heavenly food by living lives 
free from sin!  Jesus doesn’t want to live into a dirty soul! 
   In talking about the Bread of Life, the Eucharist, Jesus 
was not talking about a symbol. In the Gospel, Jesus 
uses very vulgar Greek words to say “eat” and “drink” 
words such as “gnaw” and “slurp.”  Not the kind of words 
you would use for a symbol, but the kind of words to talk 
about the real thing. The Holy Eucharist is “the real 
thing,” in fact more real than anything else in our 
lives. How we regard and treat the Eucharist is how we 
regard and treat Jesus Himself.   

TODAY’S READINGS 
 

First Reading — Forsake foolishness that you may 
live; advance in the way of understanding (Proverbs 
9:1-6). 
Psalm — Taste and see the goodness of the Lord
(Psalm 34). 
Second Reading — Live as wise persons trying to 
understand what is the will of the Lord, filled with the 
Spirit and giving thanks always (Ephesians 5:15-20). 
Gospel — Jesus says, “I am the living bread . . . 
whoever eats this bread (my flesh) will live forever”  
(John 6:51-58). 

 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
August 16, 2015 

 

   Unless you eat the flesh of the Son of Man and drink his blood,  you do 
not have life within you. 
 

— John 6:53 

TOGETHER	IN	MISSION			PROGRESS	REPORT		
   As you may know our goal this year is $69,000.00. 
To date we have $72,444.00 in pledges so please 
keep your pledge payments coming and we will 
easily make our goal! As in previous years, any 
donations made that exceed our goal are returned to 
the parish. So if you would still care to donate there   
are pledge envelopes in the vestibule of the church      
& in the church office. Pledges may also be made 
directly through the Together in Mission website 
(www.OurMissionLA.org) or through Sacred Heart 
Online Giving. 
   To each family who has already contributed, thank 
you for your support. 
 

Parish Goal   $69,000.00 
Amount Pledged  $72,444.00 
Amount Paid to Date  $64,924.00 
Amount to Reach Goal $  4,076.00 
Percent of Families 
who have pledged so far        22.4% 

Sunday, October 25, 2015 
Family Fun Festival &  
Annual Fundraiser 

 

   We are still looking for items for our silent 
auction. Do you know someone who owns a 
business that would be willing to donate a gift 
or service? All donors/businesses will be 
advertised at our festival. We are also in need 
of items for our White Elephant sale. Here’s 
your opportunity to clean out all those items 
that you have purchased or been given and 
never used! Please bring your functional and in 
good condition donations to the parish office 
Monday – Friday during regular business hours. 
We will be happy to give you a donation receipt. 
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 Youth Ministry News 
 

   About 2 years ago I was assigned to a team who was 
supposed to bring a new Steubenville Youth 
Conference to Los Angeles. We spent months planning 
and preparing but in the end nothing seemed to happen 
due to corporate issues and the idea went away. Then 
about a year ago I was told that Archbishop Gomez 
wanted to create a new conference for teens in the 
summer that was put on by our archdiocese. I was very 
skeptical to say the least and even contemplated not 
sending any teens to this new conference, but I’m glad I 
thought twice about it. This past weekend myself and a 
group of teens and adults from our parish attended the 
first annual City of Saints conference at UCLA. To say   
I was blown away by this conference would be an 
understatement. Words cannot describe how amazing 
this conference was! Everything seemed to be perfect 
from the music, to the speakers, to the volunteers, and 
to Archbishop Gomez who joined us for the weekend. It 
is safe to say that I will in the future be sending teens to 
the City of Saints conference instead of the Steubenville 
youth conference in San Diego. I have not been this 
satisfied with a conference like this in many years, and 
one saying from  the weekend still resonates with me, 
“we are all called to be saints, why not make your city, a 
city of saints” Thank you all for your continued support 
to help send teens to conferences like this. 
   All confirmation registrations due August 31st. All 
registration received after that date will have a $25 late 
fee attached to the registration fee. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

1. As the school year begins and students return to 
school, parent should be sure to register for 
classes: 

      a. Sundays 9AM: First and Second Year Communion 
        preparation Grades 1-5 
      b. Sundays 10:30AM: Pre-kindergarten, Kindergarten,  
        First and Second Year Communion preparation  
        Grades 1-3, Post Communion Grades 3-8. 
      c. Tuesdays 6:30PM: First and Second Year  
      Communion preparation Grades 6-8. 
      d. Tuesdays 7PM: Post-Communion and Pre- 
      Confirmation Grades 5-8. 
      e. Wednesdays 4PM: First and Second Year  
      Communion preparation Grades 1-5, Post 
      Communion Bible Study.  
2. We are happy to see all the young families 

attending Mass on Sundays. We hope to see more 
as the new school year begins. Thank you to 
families who have registered in the parish and are 
using weekly offering envelopes. One important 
precept of the church is contributing to the support 
of your parish and wider church community. 

3. Santa Barbara regional congress will take place 
early this year - September 19th. Don’t forget to 
attend. 

4. Reminder to anyone who is thinking of volunteering 
in the parish to attend a virtus training session and 
get fingerprinted through the archdiocese. 

5. Sister Margaret Mary will be speaking after all the 
Masses this weekend. 

Sr. Margaret Mary  
 E-Mail: re@sacredheartventura.org 

JUNÍPERO	SERRA	CANONIZATION	
SEPTEMBER	23,	2015	

	

16 Interesting facts about Junípero Serra (Cont’d) 
 

Did You Know? 
11.That Spanish Military Governor Fernando Rivera 
insisted that the Native Americans who killed Fray Luis 
Jayme and two other Spaniards at Mission San Diego in 
1775 be severely punished before rebuilding the mission? 
Serra consistently begged for lenient treatment of the 
Indians who led the rebellion and killed Fray Jayme. And 
he wrote directly to the Viceroy with the personal request, 
“if the Indians were to kill me, whether they be gentiles or 
Christians, they should be forgiven.” “Great was our joy 
when we obtained a general amnesty…. because of our 
love of God, we set them free, so that they might [having 
repented] lead better lives,” said Serra. 
12.That corporal punishment, though unfortunate and 
reprehensible, was commonplace in the 18th century? It 
was meted out by Spanish civil authorities and some 
missionaries in the missions for theft, concubinage, and 
absence without leave. Though whippings were done as 
penance and not to be done in anger, Serra decried 
excesses. This practice was abolished by 1813.                             
(To be continued) 

SAFEGUARD THE CHILDREN 
 

Did You Know? 

 Helping Children Problem Solve Through Communication 
 

   Often the easiest response to complicated 
conversations is a generic one, but these moments can 
be opportunities to help children grow. For example, if a 
child comes to you and tells you that a friend is being left 
out of social activities, you might respond with a 
question: “Do you think there is anything you can do help 
him/her feel more included?” Or if your child comes to 
you for money for social activities, instead of offering a 
solution, you might prompt them to consider ways that 
they could earn money or fundraise on their own. In this 
way, you are not only helping a child find a solution to an 
immediate situation, but also helping them to grow in 
wisdom and prudence. For complete VIRTUS® Article 
and more communication tips email: jvienna@la-
archdiocese.org.  
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WORDS OF WISDOM… 
 

"Gratitude and attitude are not challenges; they are choices." 
~ Robert Braathe 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Every Friday  

Friday 9 a.m. — Saturday 8:30 a.m. 
 

   From the Eucharist, the Church draws her life. This is 
the heart of the Church’s mystery. She rejoices 
especially in Christ’s Eucharistic presence. Because 
the Eucharist contains Christ Himself, the Church 
constantly gazes upon the Lord present in this 
sacrament. 

(John Paul II - Ecclesia De Eucharistaia) 
 

   Can you spend ONE Hour a week extra with Our 
Lord? We need committed adorers on Friday at 2 p.m. 
Please call Sally 647-2918. 

This week’s vocal Holy Hour is in Spanish @ 7p.m.  

 

 
 
 

Intenciones de la Semana 
 

(†)Deceased  (-)Intentions  
 

Sunday, August 16 
5:30  pm (Sat)  † Joseph Ai Nguyen 
7:30  am † Jack Connelly  
9:00  am † Walter Carson 
10:30 am - Mike & Zeny Kuntzman 
12:00 pm -  Parishioners of Sacred Heart 
5:30  pm - Alvaro Sequeira  
   

Monday, August 17 
7:00 am † Greg Jackovich  
8:30 am † Anna Mae Huber 
 

Tuesday, August 18 
7:00 am - Margo Kilgus 
8:30 am † Lynda Barry 
 

Wednesday, August 19  
7:00 am Communion Service 
8:30 am † Silvia Villa 
 

Thursday, August 20  
7:00 am † Clarence & Josephine Baca 
8:30 am † Barbara Elder 
   

Friday, August 21 
7:00 am † Greg Jackovich 
8:30 am † Lorenzo Valde 
 

Saturday,  August 22 
8:30 am † Henry Joseph & Julia Ann Wibbelman 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY, August 9 , 2015 COLLECTION 
 

Parish Support:$12,887.08 School Support:$218.00 
Capital Improvements:$805.00 SVdP:$570.00 
Children’s Env:$16.00  Misc:$306.00 
Archdiocesan Coll:$251.00  
 

TOTAL COLLECTION: $15,053.08 
Thank you for your continued support! 

The Sick of our Parish — Enfermos de Nuestra 
Parroquia: Don Dudley, Terese A lgee, Andy Smith, 
Grace Paulson 

    

INTERCESSIONS 
    PLEASE PRAY FOR…. 

Consider Biedermann Hall for Your  
Special Celebrations 

 

   Did you know that Biedermann Hall is available to 
rent for your family celebrations? 
   Our hall accommodates up to 280 people and rental 
includes use of the stage, tables & chairs, and our full 
commercial kitchen. You can cook for your party, or 
bring in your own caterer.  
   The Sacred Heart Church Knights of Columbus are 
available to provide a full bar. 
   A 10% discount on the rental fee is available to all 
registered, contributing parishioners. Contact Don 
Mulville, Hall Manager, for details at (805) 797-4474. 

LEAVE A LEGACY 
 

   An important part of one’s stewardship is to have a 
valid, up-to-date will. Is God’s will in your will? Honor our 
Lord by remembering your Church in your will or trust. 

SACRED HEART COMMUNITY NEWS 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS... 
 

   By popular demand, Sacred Heart Council 
Knights of Columbus will have a pancake 
breakfast after the morning Masses on 
Sunday August 30. 
   The regular menu of scrambled eggs, 

potatoes, sausage and pancakes returns, along with 
coffee and juice, all for $5.00. 
   All proceeds from the day are being donated to the 
American Wheelchair foundation, which is providing 
wheelchairs to needy veterans here in California this 
year. 
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                    MISA DEL MEDIODIA, 12 P.M. 
          Noticias del Ministerio Hispano... 

REFLEXIONEMOS SOBRE LA PALABRA DE DIOS 
 

   Cuando era niño a menudo me mandaban a la panadería Kauder en la esquina de Preston y Ensor en Baltimore. 
No existía la gran variedad de panes que tenemos hoy, pero ya hubiera sido pan blanco, pan de centeno o pan de 
Viena, el olor del pan recién horneado y sobre todo la corteza crujiente son cosas que recuerdo vivamente aun 
después de más de sesenta años.  
La panadería Kauder me vino a la mente después de leer el Evangelio de hoy. Los biblistas señalan que la gente 
se habrían escandalizado de las palabras de Jesús: “Si no comen la carne del Hijo del hombre y no beben su san-
gre, no tendrán vida en ustedes” (Juan 6:53). La palabra “comer” indica una acción bien física, que también equiva-
le a masticar y saborear. Las palabras  “comer” mi carne, debió haberles sonado repulsivas. ¡Igual que una invi-
tación al canibalismo! Lo mismo con “beber” mi sangre. La ley judía era clarísima en cuanto a que la sangre debía 
permanecer en el animal que se había sacrificado para comer. La sangre era considerada como “elemento vital” de 
la vida y la vida le pertenece sólo a Dios.  
Pero ahí está precisamente el foco de la cuestión. Detrás de este “signo” está el plan maravilloso y dador de vida 
de Dios, esto es, llevarnos a una comunión íntima cuando compartimos ni más ni menos que la vida de la Palabra 
hecha carne, Jesucristo. No nos embriagaremos con el vino de este mundo, sino con la bebida divina de la vida 
eterna. No es el maná mundano lo que sirve de mediador para un encuentro con el Señor de nuestra salvación. 
Esto es en efecto la casa de la Sabiduría donde comemos tanto el pan de la Palabra de Dios como el pan que es el 
Cordero de Dios.  

  

CANONIZACIÓN	DE	JUNÍPERO	SERRA	
SEPTIEMBRE	23,	2015	

	

16 Datos interesantes sobre Junípero Serra (continuación) 
11.¿Sabías que el Gobernador militar español Fernando Rivera insistió que los Nativos Americanos que mataron a 
Fray Luis Jayme y a otros dos españoles en la misión de San Diego en 1775 fueran castigados antes de 
reconstruir la misión? Padre Serra pidió un trato tolerante en el tratamiento de los indios quienes dirigieron la 
rebelión y mataron a Fray Jayme. Y escribió directamente al Virrey con personal solicitud “si los indios me mataran, 
bien sean gentiles o Cristianos, deberán ser perdonados”. "Grande fue nuestra alegría cuando obtuvimos una 
amnistía general…por nuestro amor a Dios, los liberamos, para que pudieran [habiéndose arrepentido] llevar una 
vida mejor", dijo Serra.  
12. ¿Sabías que el castigo corporal, aunque desafortunado y reprensible, era algo común en el siglo XVIII? Fue 
impuesto por las autoridades civiles de España y algunos de los misioneros en las misiones por robo, concubinato 
y ausencia sin permiso. Aunque los azotes se realizaron como penitencia y sin hacerlo con enojo, Serra denuncio 
los excesos. Esta práctica fue abolida en 1813.        
(Para ser continuado el próximo boletín) 

Now is the time, more than ever to take part 
in Defending Life.  

 

   Defenders of Life, from many Ventura area parishes, 
gather together on the 3rd Wednesday of every month.  
This group supports all parishes in active Respect Life 
work. The next meeting will be at Our Lady of 
Assumption, in the Parish House located at 21 N. 
Dunning Street, Ventura  on Wednesday Aug. 18th at 
3:00.  Please attend to hear the latest in Pro Life 
activities, events and prayerful protests at Planned 
Parenthood.  Now is the time more than ever to take 
part in defending life.  Everyone is welcome. For more 
information, please contact Carol Bohner at (805)      
765-4293 

National Day of Protest against 
 Planned Parenthood  

 

   This protest will be one of OVER 150 events coast-to-
coast on August 22, in cooperation with a coalition of 
more than 40 pro-life groups.  
   This is going to be the largest national protest of 
Planned Parenthood this country has ever seen. You 
don't want to miss it!  See info at http://protestpp.com/  
 

EVENT: Ventura #PPSellsBabyParts Protest  
WHEN: Saturday, August 22, 9:00 to 11:00 a.m.  
WHERE: Planned Parenthood, Ventura  
   We may never have a better opportunity to strip 
Planned Parenthood of their massive $500 million tax-
payer subsidy and expose the truth about this corrupt 
organization.  
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CORDINADORES DE LITURGIA 
 

LECTORES:      
Jose Cancino     525-4327 
MINISTROS DE EUCARISTIA: 
Maria Lopez     433-1944 
Roberto Sanchez     448-9965 
UJIERES: 
José Arambula     647-1351 
SERVIDORES DEL ALTAR: 
Alicia Mendez     647-2870 
MINISTERIO DE MUSICA:   647-3235 
Dcn. Fernando Flores    Ext. 311 
CORO: 
Hector Reyes     701-2253 
BAUTIZOS:     647-3235 
Dcn. Fernando Flores    Ext. 311  
RICA (Iniciación Cristiana): 
Rosa Flores     701-7753 

SACRED HEART PARISH OFFICES 
 
 

SACRED HEART SCHOOL:                                       647-6174 
Christine Benner, Principal 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE:                            647-3235 
Sister Margaret Mary Scott, S.N.D., Director  Ext. 306 
 

HISPANIC MINISTRY (Ministerio Hispano):             647-3235 
Deacon Fernando Flores, Director  Ext. 311 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY:                                                      647-3235 
Justin Wilburn  Ext. 313 
 

PLANT MANAGER:                                   (Cell)         797-4474           
Don Mulville 
 

SCRIP OFFICE:                                                           647-0713 
Shaune Ramirez  

Read bulletin online at the Sacred Heart Church website: 
www.sacredheartventura.org. 

   Please email all bulletin announcements by Fridays              
at  5 p.m. (10 days before bulletin is distributed) to 

bulletineditor@sacredheartventura.org. 

 

PARISH REGISTRATION OR  
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

 

   If you are new in our Parish Community, in Jesus’ name 
we welcome you and hope along with us you will 
experience the touch of Jesus. If you have a new address 
or phone number please complete this form and place it in 
the collection basket or return it to the parish office so we 
can stay connected. The parish needs you; be counted. 
 

        NAME         

        ADDRESS  

        CITY   

        ZIP  

        PHONE  
 

□  Moving Out of Parish      □  New Registration 
□  Change of Address/Phone Number 

 

 

ORGANIZATIONS 
 
 

BIBLE STUDY      647-3235 
BOY SCOUTS   377-7840 
Bob  Camarillo 
CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP   647-9385 
Blanca Macias 
CUB SCOUTS    647-5641 
Therese Palmisano 
DETENTION MINISTRY   340-3983 
Rick Goulette 
EUCHARISTIC APOSTLES OF DIVINE MERCY   647-3086 
Bob & Zaida Worthley 
Vicky Spicer (Divina Misericordia)   202-9555 
FAMILY TO FAMILY   650-8557 
Nita Perkins 
FINANCE COUNCIL   659-3839 
Cindy Fanning 
GUADALUPANAS                                                         647-1609 
Amelia Mijares 
ITALIAN CATHOLIC FEDERATION   659-2255 
Carol Eller 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS   797-2298 
Joe Barajas, Grand Knight 
PARENT TEACHER COUNCIL   647-0969 
Sonya Stickels, President 
PARISH COUNCIL   647-3235 
POLISH COMMUNITY   659-3751 
Ed Osiadacz  
RESPECT LIFE   647-7306 
Wilhelmina Stoll 
SAFEGUARD THE CHILDREN   647-3235 
Dcn. John Barry 
SENIOR ASSISTANCE   647-1842 
Barbara Rodriguez   
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL   216-2787 
Person on call 
WELCOMING MINISTRY   794-3623 
Dcn. John Barry 
WORLD APOSTOLATE OF FATIMA   620-0958 
Huguette Johnston   
JOVENES ADULTOS PARA CRISTO   212-0997 
(Young Adults for Christ) 
Margarita Mateo, Coordinator   

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES 
 
 

ALTAR SERVERS MINISTRY:                525-0010 
Sandie Dominguez  
BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY   701-7737 
Jean Fries                                       
EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR:              671-9911 
Fred Baskin 
INFANT BAPTISMS:                                                    382-6816 
Dcn. Phil Conforti   
LECTOR COORDINATOR:                                          644-4586 
Joann Abing 
LITURGY COORDINATOR:  647-3235 
MARRIAGE COORDINATOR:                                   
Carmen Gomez Lee                                                      647-4843 
 

 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK:                                            525-0010                 
Sandie Dominguez, Facilitator 
USHERS MINISTRY:                                                    647-4843 
Joe Lee 

MUSIC COORDINATOR:                                             279-7595 
Sarah Hardcastle 
CHILDREN’S CHOIR:                                                  766-1380 
Kadie Manning 
 

R.C.I.A. ADULT ED:                                                     647-3235 


